Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

March 8, 1999

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Lawrence Gallagher, David Ernst and Peter Hall.  Selectman Jeffrey White was absent.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

On a motion by Hall, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted 3-0-1, with Ernst abstaining (he had not attended the meeting), to approve the minutes of February 17, 1999 as written.

On a motion by Hall, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of February 22, 1999 as submitted.

On a motion by Hall, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of March 3, 1999 as submitted.

Town Administrator’s Report:

· The Town Administrator noted that the Cape Cod Regional Technical High School budget had been increased by $8,005 and that the Nauset Regional Schools budget had been decreased by $31,000.

· Audit Exit Meeting – it was noted that this meeting will be scheduled after Town Meeting matters are finalized.

Comments/Reports:

· Selectman Gallagher requested that a special meeting be scheduled to finalize the FY 2000 budgets and to discuss Town Meeting warrant articles – there was consensus to meet on Saturday, March 13th at 10:00 a.m.

· Chairman Grossman discussed the recent meeting with Gene Cavanaugh of the Office of Environmental Management regarding dredging – on a motion by Grossman, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to direct the Town Administrator to move as quickly as possible to contact DEM relative to what the Town can and cannot do with respect to the Whitman property.

Correspondence:

a) letter to Department of Fisheries, Wildlife and Environmental Law Enforcement seeking evaluation of the Wellfleet Marina – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to send the letter.

b) Draft letter submitted by Selectman White suggesting that the Board issue a RFP for Town Counsel services – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to send out an RFP for Town Counsel services.

c) Letter from Teamsters Local 59 requesting commencement of negotiations – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to begin negotiations with the Teamsters Union as soon as possible.

d) Letters from Chief Rosenthal regarding budgets and communication problems with Commonwealth Electric during the recent snowstorm – Chief Rosenthal further discussed these letters with the Board.

e) Wellfleet Chamber of Commerce’s request for a Town Meeting Article to designate 10% of the local room occupancy excise tax to help print the Chamber’s guide book – a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, to place this article on the Annual Town Meeting warrant was withdrawn.

f) Draft letter submitted by Selectman White to Senator Rauschenbach and Representative Gomes asking for an increase in library aid – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Ernst, the Board voted unanimously to send the letters.

g) Draft letter submitted by Selectman White requesting that $5,000 be included in the capital budget to clean the 350th anniversary plaque – on a motion by Ernst, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to table this matter.

h) Draft letter submitted by Selectman White to the Marina Advisory Committee – on a motion by Ernst, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to send the letter.

i) Letter from the state regarding outstanding Chapter 90 monies – the Town Administrator will follow through with the DPW Director.

Chairman Grossman left the meeting at 7:37 p.m. and Selectman Ernst chaired the meeting.

j) letter from Wellfleet Housing Authority requesting approval of an application for a $3,000 grant to study feasibility of use of the old sand pit land for housing – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Ernst, the Board voted unanimously to approve the application.

Chairman Grossman rejoined the meeting at 7:40 p.m.

The Board interviewed Steve Durkee for appointment to the Recreation Committee.  The appointment was taken under advisement.

The Board held the following Shellfish Department public hearings consecutively.  Shellfish Constable Richard Dickey was in attendance and made recommendations to the Board.

1) application of David P. Francis for renewal of shellfish grant license #752 – on a motion by Grossman, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 3-0-1, with Ernst abstaining, to approve this renewal for a period of ten years.

2) Application of Alton Atwood for renewal of shellfish grant license #733 – on a motion by Grossman, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 3-0-1, with Ernst abstaining, to approve this renewal for a period of ten years.

3) Application of Richard Taylor, Linda Taylor, Patrick Woodbury and Barbara Woodbury for renewal of shellfish grant license #741 – on a motion by Grossman, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 3-0-1, with Ernst voting against, to approve this renewal for a period of ten years.

4) Application of Keith P. Rose for renewal of shellfish grant license #95-26 - 

